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Investing in our schools  

As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild public education, the 2025-26 Budget is 
delivering record education funding, including $9 billion for new and upgraded schools. This 
targeted investment will ensure growing communities get access to a world class public education. 

Project overview 

As part of this investment, Balgowlah Boys is receiving upgrades to its facilities. The Building C 
gymnasium toilets and change room facilities are being redeveloped. The works include: 

 demolition and removal of existing facilities 
 complete new fitout of toilet and change room facilities: 

o new walls and floor tiles 

o new bathroom fixtures, toilets, urinals, basins and tapware 

o new cubicles suites 

o new seating for students 

o new auto sensor LED lighting 

o painting upgrades. 

Progress summary 

Planning for the gymnasium toilets and change rooms in Building C to be replaced and upgraded is 
underway, improving privacy and comfort for student use.  

 These works are in addition to other enhancements Balgowlah Boys is receiving, funded by the 
school and its community which includes: 

 gymnasium sound baffling installation 
 new shade sail  
 music room refurbishment.   
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Next steps  

The contract for the toilet and change room project is expected to be awarded later this year.  Once 
the contract is awarded, demolition will start. The school community will be kept updated as these 
works progress. The department will continue to work with the school to identify and plan its 
priority infrastructure works for the school.  

More information 

If you have any questions about this project, please contact the NSW Department of Education 
during business hours on the details below.   


